Zoning Board of Appeals

Public Meeting October 7, 2019 @ 9:00 AM Chilmark Town Hall 


FINAL
Present for the Board of Appeals and attending the meeting were Russell Maloney, Chairman, Chris Murphy, Wendy Weldon, Allison Burger, and Chuck Hodgkinson.  Frank LoRusso, Joan Malkin and Joe Chapman did not attend.

The meeting came to order at 9:00 AM.

DISCUSSION SPECIAL CONDITIONS ON THE SPECIAL PERMIT FOR JOSH AND STEPHANIE BILENKER; Article 6 Section 6.11B2; 81 Squibnocket Farm Rd.;    Map 35 Lot 1.8:  Chuck H. confirmed all in attendance are eligible to participate in a vote on the Special Permit should the Board choose to do so.  Mr. Maloney opened the meeting at 9:00 AM and summarized the email he received from Phil Regan requesting town counsel opinion on whether or not the Board can add a special condition to a project that does not fall under the regulations for the specific bylaw and article under review.  Chuck H. explained town counsel’s opinion that the Board cannot add special conditions under any bylaw other than the one that has been noticed for the public hearing.  Additionally, it cannot impose a special condition if the existing condition complied with the bylaw when permitted and built but, does not comply with the current amended regulations.  The Board agreed and said if however, an applicant offers to comply with a suggestion they are free to do so. 

The Board then reviewed Article 1 of the Bylaws that outlines the purpose of the Town’s zoning bylaws.  Section 1 F. specifies one of the purposes is to reduce fire and other hazards.  After discussion the Board asked Chuck H. to ask town counsel if and how the Board might apply this section to any petition under review.  Chuck H. will also ask if there is a liability risk to the Town if the Board observes and discusses a potential hazard that is mitigated in another bylaw not under specific review and does not act on it.
A subsequent motion was made to remove the special condition that was voted for this Special Permit on September 25, 2019 that required the pre-existing pool fencing to be brought up to current bylaw specifications when the approved project is under construction.  The motion was seconded and with no further discussion passed unanimously with four in favor.

There are no petitions to review on October 23, 2019.  The next meeting two meetings will be              Wed. November 20, 2019 @ 4:00 PM and Wed. December 18, 2019 @ 4:00 PM. 
With no further business to conduct the meeting adjourned at 9:25 AM. 
Respectfully submitted by Chuck Hodgkinson, CAS.
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